## Orion Senior Advisory Council 1335 Joslyn Road Lake Orion, MI 48360

June 25, 2018

Lake Orion Board of Trustees, Chris Barnett, Supervisor 1335 Joslyn Road Lake Orion, MI 48360

Orion Township Board of Trustees

At our most recent Senior Advisory Council meeting, we had a presentation as to the proposed mileage (one mill) for Parks & Recreation (P & R) to be voted on at the August primary election.

Members Present: J. A. Jensen, Greg Radyko, George Sinnott, Joseph 'Pat' Belanger, Bob Hazzard, Bill Schramm, George Hanley, Robert Bambach.

The Council voted unanimously in favor of the proposal.

We firmly believe that Orion Township is blessed with many great assets which truly make living here a vacation. It is essential that those valuable assets be maintained and enhanced to protect and leverage their value for residents. The acquisition of Camp Agawam is just the most recent valuable asset decision.

The millage will provide funds for needed capital improvements and maintenance of those facilities. Since the millage will not cover all of the P & R funding, it is imperative that the Township fully explain what the millage will cover and what the P & R Township budget will cover.

Again, The Senior Council supports the Township in its seeking a millage to maintain Lake Orion's "vacation" assets.

Sincerely yours,

George Hanley Chair Person

Lake Orion Senior Advisory Council